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Representative Hillyer

A   R E S O L U T I O N

Honoring SSB Community Bank

on its One Hundredth Anniversary.

WHEREAS, The members of the House of Representatives of the 135th 
General Assembly of Ohio are pleased to pay tribute to SSB Community 
Bank on the auspicious occasion of its Centennial; and

WHEREAS, This memorable milestone is, indeed, a fitting time to 
acknowledge SSB Community Bank, for over the past one hundred years, 
this fine business has achieved a praiseworthy record of service to 
its clientele. Founded in 1924 as the Strasburg Savings and Loan 
Company, this financial institution has experienced tremendous growth 
and success over the past century, and it has distinguished itself as 
an exemplary member of the local business community; and

WHEREAS, The notable success of SSB Community Bank is attributable 
largely to the personalized service provided by its highly qualified 
and committed staff, as well as to the innovation and foresight of its 
management, including its president and chief executive officer, Nick 
McMillen. They have excelled in numerous significant endeavors, and 
their combined efforts have earned the bank a well-deserved reputation 
for quality; and

WHEREAS, Over the years, SSB Community Bank has witnessed many 
fluctuations in the area’s economic climate, but it has always 
remained responsive to the needs and concerns of its customers. 
Indeed, we are certain that as this worthy enterprise maintains its 
dedication to service and achievement, it will continue to prosper and 
will uphold the tradition of excellence that has long been its 
hallmark; therefore be it

RESOLVED, That we, the members of the House of Representatives of 
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the 135th General Assembly of Ohio, in adopting this Resolution, 
congratulate SSB Community Bank on its One Hundredth Anniversary and 
salute it as a leader in Ohio’s banking industry; and be it further

RESOLVED, That the Clerk of the House of Representatives transmit 
a duly authenticated copy of this Resolution to SSB Community Bank.
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